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MESSAGE FROM 
MRS FREEMAN 

  

                                                                                                                                                             

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Happy New Year!

A warm welcome back to school to all our children and families - we hope you 
all had a marvellous Christmas and had the opportunity to see family and 
friends. The children have returned well and are very happy and settled.

I am also delighted to welcome Mrs Mason, Aspire Lead, back to school after a 
period of absence. Mrs Mason will be initially joining us on a phased return.

On Thursday we held our last set tour for families with children due to start 
Reception in 2023. Our BHPS open events, which were held in November 
2022, and our set tours have been very well attended. It is always a pleasure 
to welcome prospective families to our school - our children have shown the 
most amazing behaviour for learning during these tours and our visitors have 
commented on the excellent behaviour and politeness of our children. These 
first impressions are very important for us as a school and the children have 
ALL helped to show what a wonderful school we are - please do thank them! 
The national closing date for applications for children due to start school in 
September 2023 is 15 January 2023.

Towards the end of last term, I sent a consultation letter for both our 
proposed timings of the school day (from September 2023) and our draft 
school uniform policy. Both of these consultations close on 13th January. If 
you would like to provide your feedback and have not already done so, please 
do so by completing the following:

Consultation - Timings of the school day
The government has announced that by September 2023, all schools MUST 
deliver a school week that is a minimum of 32.5 hours. We are consulting on 
4 options for the timing of the school day:

● 8.45-3.15 (gates open for soft drop between 8.30 and 8.40am, 
registers closed at 8.45 am)

● 8.50-3.20 (gates open for soft drop between 8.35 and 8.45am, 
registers closed at 8.50am)

● 8.55-3.25 (gates open for soft drop between 8.40 and 8.50am, 
registers closed at 8.55am)

● 9.00-3.30 (gates open for soft drop between 8.45 and 8.55, registers 
closed at 9am)

Please complete the previously sent Google form to indicate how you would 
prefer the school day to be adjusted.

Consultation - School Uniform
We have drafted a new school uniform policy which is available in draft format 
on our school website and we would like to seek your views on this. We have 
removed all expectations for branded items with the exception of the school 
tie, though a logoed cardigan or jumper is preferred. 

The only significant change that we are proposing is the phased introduction 
of black PE shorts rather than white, as we feel that white PE shorts are 
impractical.
         
            … continued on page 2

STARS OF THE 
WEEK

 
     

Big Ben: Whole Class
Pyramid: Joshua B
Taj Mahal: Kristian A
Giants Causeway: Lexie S
Colosseum: George M
Royal Mile: Cameron T
Loch Ness: James C
Sydney Opera House: Jack H
London Bridge: Cody J
Parthenon: Isabelle A
Mount Everest: Ellie H
Globe Theatre: Emma S
Mount Fuji: Lyla C
Orinoco: George H
Wembley: Faith G

‘Congratulations’

 
     

Pyramid: Sienna R
Taj Mahal: Lucy C
Giants Causeway: Amelia A
Colosseum: Harlow-Blu D-S
Royal Mile: Ava-Rose C
Loch Ness: Georgia B
Sydney Opera House: Ella S
London Bridge: Jack T
Parthenon: Henry B
Mount Everest: Sammy S
Globe Theatre: Grace G
Mount Fuji: Max B
Orinoco: Chloe Q
Wembley: Jake G

‘Congratulations’

HEAD TEACHER 
AWARDS

DECEMBER 2022



Do you have a child due to start school in September 2023?
DID YOU MISS OUR OPEN DAYS AND TOURS?

Don’t worry, there is still an opportunity to tour our school. 
To book a tour please contact Mrs Helps at s.helps@bigginhillps.com. 

For more information, please contact 
admin@bigginhillps.com or 01959 575846 

Visit our website
www.bigginhillprimary.com

 HAVE A FANTASTIC WEEKEND
https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/

 
     

DIARY DATES
Keep a note!

10th January:
- Careers and Aspirations day - 
postponed. This will be moved to 
another date in the year - date TBC.
11th January:
- Parent Forum/Class representative 
Meeting, 9am-10.30am.
12th January:
The Friends of BHPS Meeting, 1.45pm.
13th January:
- Y5 Assembly - Mount Fuji, 9am, KS2 
Hall.
17th January:
- Outreach Session One - EHCPs, 9:00 – 
11:00am, KS2 Hall.
- Young Voices Concert.
18th January:
- Outreach Session One (as above), 
6pm VIA ZOOM.
19th January:
-  Full Governing Body Meeting, 6-8pm.
20th January:
- Yr4 Portals to the Past.
- Y5 Assembly - Globe Theatre, 9am.
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If you would like to share your views about this policy, please do so directly 
via email h.freeman@bigginhillps.com.

We welcome your feedback and views - both consultations will close on 
13th January at 3.30pm.

Finally, our Parent Forum and Class Representative meeting (the first 
meeting for this academic year) will be held on Wednesday, 11th January at 
9am. If you do have anything that you would like raised that is not specific 
to your child, please do let your class representative know. We are also 
looking for a class representative for Pyramid, Colosseum and Sydney 
Opera House classes. If you would like to find out more about this voluntary 
role, please contact Mrs Helps at s.helps@bigginhillps.com for an informal 
chat.

On Thursday, 12th January at 1.45pm, the Friends of BHPS will be holding 
their next meeting - do come along and find out more about the Friends 
and how they support the school.

A very special ‘thank you’ to the volunteers who are assisting Mr Walpole 
this afternoon with the removal of the tyres on our KS2 playground - your 
support is very much appreciated!

Finally, we are currently recruiting for a cleaner, 10 hours per week (2 
hours per day) either before or after school (preferably after). For more 
information, please contact Mrs Lawrence at k.lawrence@bigginhillps.com 
or myself directly.

We are all looking forward to a busy and exciting term ahead.

Have a wonderful weekend.

My very best wishes,

Mrs Freeman
Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Weekly Whole School 
Attendance 97%

Weekly Attendance Table

Weekly Class Attendance

Excellent attendance ‘gold’ 98-100%
Royal Mile: 100%

Mount Everest: 100%
Mount Fuji: 99.2%
Parthenon: 99.2%
Orinoco: 98.3%

Taj Mahal: 98.2%
Pyramid: 97.6%

Attendance ‘green’ 96-97.9%
Loch Ness: 96.7%
Wembley: 96.4%

1st:  HAWKING           
2nd: ATTENBOROUGH 
3rd:  HOLMES
4th:  ROWLING 

 ‘Congratulations to our winners this week’

HOUSE 
POINTS 
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